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From The President  
Todd Ruth,  BTC President 

Upcoming Events 
τττττττττττττττττττττττττ 

Thursday November 22 
Happy Thanksgiving! 

τττττττττττττττττττττττττ 
Tuesday December 25 

MERRY CHRISTMAS! 
τττττττττττττττττττττττττ 

Tuesday January 1 2019 
HAPPY NEW YEAR! 

τττττττττττττττττττττττττ 
Sunday January 13 2019  

Clutch Artists  
Calendar of Events Planning Meeting 
τττττττττττττττττττττττττ 

Saturday February 9 12:00 Noon  
BTC Lunch & Meeting 

Club Officers  
President - Todd Ruth 

716-803-1965 Truth_inBflo@hotmail.com 

Vice-President Tom Hueston 
585-723-0173 Thomashueston@yahoo.com 

Acting Treasurer Todd Ruth 
716-803-1965 Truth_inBflo@hotmail.com 

Secretary & Newsletter Don Vincent 
716-704-5621 don44vincent@aol.com 

VTCI Representative Gregg Zimmerman 
716-633-1396 classicarz@aol.com 

CTCI Representative Bill Crane 
716-631-0314  

§ WŜƴƴƛ όWŜƳύ tŜǊǊȅ ŀŘŘŜŘ ǘƻ .ǊŀƴŘƻƴ wŜŘŘȅΩǎ ƳŜƳπ
bership - Ωсп IŀǊŘǘƻǇκ{ƛƭǾŜǊ aƛƴƪ 

§ Jack and Trudy Miller - Ωсо [ŀƴŘŀǳ ό²ƘƛǘŜύκ{ŀƘŀǊŀ 
Rose 

§ John and Mary Hart - Ωсо ²ƘƛǘŜ {ǇƻǊǘǎ wƻŀŘǎǘŜǊ 

WELCOME ABOARD!!!  Very happy to have you with 
us. 

Reminder, membership renewals for 2019 are due be-
fore the end of the year, except for those who paid for 
the convention or joined at that time...see page 6 for 
ǘƘŜ ƭƛǎǘ ƻŦ ŎƻƴǾŜƴǘƛƻƴ ǊŜƎƛǎǘǊŀǘƛƻƴǎΗ  LŦ ǳƴǎǳǊŜΣ ŘƻƴΩǘ 
hesitate to call or email me.  

As the Holiday season approaches, whether away for 
the next few months or right at home, may you all 
have an enjoyable, memorable occasion with family 
and friends. 

IŀǇǇȅ ¢ƘŀƴƪǎƎƛǾƛƴƎΧaŜǊǊȅ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎΧ ŀƴŘ IŀǇǇȅ 
New Year!  Look forward to seeing you at our February 
2019 club meeting. 

Todd 

 

Hello Members! 

LǘΩǎ ōŜŜƴ ŀ ƭƻƴƎ ǿƘƛƭŜ ǎƛƴŎŜ LΩǾŜ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛŎŀǘŜŘ ƛƴ 
our monthly newsletter.  Back in May we were fi-
nally enjoying some warmer springtime weather 
and today a winter snowstorm is sweeping through 
ǘƘŜ ƴƻǊǘƘŜŀǎǘΧ ǎƻ ƳǳŎƘ ǎƻƻƴŜǊ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ ǘƘŀƴ L ƘŀŘ 
ƘƻǇŜŘΦ  DǳŜǎǎ aƻǘƘŜǊ bŀǘǳǊŜ Ƙŀǎ ŘŜŎƛŘŜŘ ƛǘΩǎ ǘƛƳŜ 
to keep my Thunderbird in storage until next 
ǎǇǊƛƴƎΦ  {ƛƎƘΧ 

The Buffalo Thunderbird Club did itself proud in 
2018 co-hosting the International Thunderbird Club 
(ITC) Silver Anniversary Convention, August 7th ς 
12th.  My sincerest thanks to our Planning Commit-
tee members for their relentless efforts to ensure 
success in choosing the tours, dining and other area 
activities our guests and club members enjoyed 
throughout the week.  And, to our volunteers who 
assisted in keeping the ball rolling and our guests 
ŀǘǘŜƴŘŜŘ ǘƻΦ  aƻǎǘ ƻŦ ȅƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǊŜŀƭƛȊŜ Ƙƻǿ ƳǳŎƘ 
hard work it took and it paid off BIG.  An opportu-
ƴƛǘȅ ǿŜΩƭƭ Ƴƻǎǘ ƭƛƪŜƭȅ ƴƻǘ ǎŜŜ ƘŜǊŜ ŀƎŀƛƴ ŀƴȅǘƛƳŜ 
soon but one that brought so much positive atten-
tion to our car club and showed so many how great 
a club we are.  A heartfelt Thank YOU ! ! ! 

!ƭǎƻΣ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ǎŜŜƴ ǘƘŜ 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ нлму ƛǎǎǳŜ 
of Hemmings Classic Car magazine please fetch a 
copy as the convention is splendidly photographed. 

A warm welcome to the newest members of our 
BTC family: 

Please support our sponsor  

33rd Annual All Thunderbird Show 
presented by the 

Buffalo Thunderbird Club 

Sunday August 4, 2019 
Magruders Restaurant & Pub 
4995 Broadway Depew, NY   

Mark Your Calendar Now! 

https://www.westherr.com/
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MERRY CHRISTMAS AND HAPPY NEW YEAR! 

SEASObΩS GREETINGS TO ALL AND GOOD CHEER! 
Enjoy these shots from our Annual Pre-Holiday Celebration! 



                       11/20/2018 Facebook: Buffalo Thunderbird Club                                      Website:      www.buffalothunderbirdclub.org                   Page 3     

 

Tale of the Broken Bolt - Part 2 
(See October Newsletter for Part 1) 

Well, I knew that I had a job ahead of me to get that 
stub of the expansion tank mounting bolt out. Little 
did I know that I had 2 months of rough road ahead of 
ƳŜΣ ǿƛǘƘ άwŜŘ ¢ƻǇέ ƻǳǘ-of-commission for the dura-
tion! Granted, someone with more experience with 
this kind of thing would have been able to do the job 
a lot quicker than I did. There were also some self-
inflicted delays that I wish I had been able to avoid.  

I did not make a good choice! My wrench proved to 
be a little too strong for that EZ-Out and as soon as it 
started to bite and I gave the wrench a solid tug -  

SNAP! Now I have a broken bolt AND a broken EZ-
Out! A rush of panic quickly surged through me as I 
realized that what had been a merely difficult job was 
now much more so.  

After an unsuccessful attempt to use a slightly larger 
drill bit, I realized that I was going to need a special 
bit if I hoped to make a dent in that broken extractor. 
Soon after posting on www,squarebirds.org about my 
ŘƛƭŜƳƳŀΣ ŦŜƭƭƻǿ ƳŜƳōŜǊ άǎƛƳǇƭȅŎƻƴƴŜŎǘŜŘέ ŦǊƻƳ 
Detroit chimed in with some helpful advice. First, I 
was going to need a carbide tip machinists drill bit to 
cut through the tempered steel of the broken extrac-
tor. So he mailed me one - What a guy! Next, he sug-
gested that I make a drill guide to help keep the bit 
straight and to keep it from wandering.  This turned 
out to take longer than expected, but was well worth 
the effort. 

Above is the drill guide, with an adjustable spacer 
bolted to the back which fits into the thermostat 
hole. In the next photo with the guide bolted in place 
using the one good mounting hole, you can see it 
took me two tries to get the pilot hole in the right 
neighborhood. Then, several rounds of  minor adjust- 

ment to the rear spacer to get the pilot hole right 
over the broken bolt, using the tip of a magic 

marker thought the pilot hole to mark the spot.  

The good news is that the guide worked like a 
charm as did the 5mm carbide tip drill bit. With lit-
tle effort I was able to drill through both the broken 
extractor and some additional bolt material.  I 
heated the area with my MAP gas torch to cherry 
red several times over a period of a few days, alter-
nating with doses of PB Blaster. Unfortunately, all 
for naught, as that dastardly bolt fragment STILL 
ǊŜŦǳǎŜŘ ǘƻ ōǳŘƎŜΗ           ΧΦ to be continued 

After doing some internet research my first course of 
action was to go to a local industrial supply dealer to 
purchase a couple high-quality bolt extractors, some-
times referred to as EZ-Outs. After removing the wa-
ter pump to make working room, which required also 
disconnecting the generator mounts and power 
steering pump, and grinding the ragged end of the 
bolt smooth with the surface of the intake manifold, I 
ŎŜƴǘŜǊ ǇǳƴŎƘŜŘ ŀƴŘ ŘǊƛƭƭŜŘ ŀ мκуέ ƘƻƭŜ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ ōǊƻπ
ken bolt remnant. So Far - So Good! Next I inserted 
the EZ-hǳǘ ŀƴŘ ǉǳƛŎƪƭȅ ǊŜŀƭƛȊŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ L ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ¢-
handle for it, so I started looking through my tools for 
something I could use on the end of the EZ-Out to 
turn it.  

EZ-Out     

http://www.squarebirds.org/vbulletin/showthread.php?t=22987

